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St Anne’s Newsletter 

September 2018 
 

Dear Parents, Carers and Friends, 

 

Welcome back to a new school year! We extend a warm welcome to all of the new families who 

have joined us this term. We hope that everyone has had an enjoyable summer break and children 

are ready for the exciting opportunities and challenges awaiting them in the year ahead.  

 

School Value  

 

Our value for this half term is Honesty. 

  
“And you will know the truth and the truth will set you free.”  John 8:32 

 

School Building Works 

 

Works continue to improve our building, making it a pleasant, healthy and safe environment for 

our whole learning community. 

 

The following have been completed over the summer months: 

 

 Windows have been replaced to the rear of the building. 

 A new security system, including external and internal CCTV, has been installed. 

 New cloakrooms have been provided in all classrooms. 

 New carpets have been laid in the main corridors.  

                                                                                                               

School PE Kit 

 

We hope that the children enjoy wearing their new tracksuits (funded by school).  They all look 

very smart and ready to take part in their exciting P.E. lessons.  Ask you children about their 

regular ‘wake up, shake up’ activities each day. 
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Staff News 

We welcome new staff to St Anne’s this term: Mrs Parry, who joins us as a Year 6 teacher and 

two teaching assistants, Miss King and Miss Basson who will be working in Reception. 

We look forward to working with them and hope that they will be happy at St Anne’s. 
 

Sadly, we are saying goodbye to two members of staff, this month: Miss Mallows and Mrs 

Griffiths.  Miss Mallows is off to university and we wish her the very best of luck. 

Mrs Griffiths is retiring, after 18 years working with the children at St Anne’s. We wish her a 

long, healthy and happy retirement. 

 

Attendance and Punctuality   

Attendance and punctuality are vital to your child’s success at school.  Their learning and 

wellbeing at school depend on regular attendance and a prompt start to the school day at 9.00 

am each morning.      

                

Mr Jago will hold a special attendance assembly each Monday to celebrate and 

reward the class with the best weekly attendance. The winning class is rewarded 

with a special treat such as extra play-time, a movie, popcorn. Please support us in 

helping to improve attendance to ensure our children reach their fullest potential. 

 

Learning/Family Support Officer 

Mr Jago continues to be available for support with attendance, learning and family issues. 

He can be contacted through the school office: 0151 228 1506 

 

Swimming 

Swimming will take place throughout the year at Wavertree Aquatic Centre. 

Year 6 will go swimming this term.  Class teachers will inform the children which day this will 

take place. 

 

Parking Notice 

We still continue to receive complaints about selfish parking around the school gates.  

Please DO NOT PARK on any yellow lines around the school.  Our children’s lives are at 

risk when they are unable to cross the road safely.  Please report any vehicle 

registrations to the school office or the local police station. 

 

Road Safety – Year 5 

Many of our Year 5 children are enjoying taking part in the ‘Bikeability’ course which teaches 

the importance of road safety on the road. They will soon all receive a certificate recognising 

their achievements. 
 

We very much appreciate your continued support and look forward to a wonderful school year 

full of great memories and lots of achievements. 

 

Mrs. Simons 

Headteacher 
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